TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON
January 16, 2025, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present: John “Boe" Marsh and Wendy Pieh

Town Representatives: Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk., , Dave Adkins and Tomn Papell,
Road Commissioners, Eric Teele, Fire Chief.

Public present: Johnathan Riley, LCN, Susan Davis, Deb Elliott, and Ann
Nesslage via ZOOM. Rufus Teele, Jim Corbett, Walter Radloff,
Cheryl Ferrara and Tony Ferrara.

The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of
Selectmen voted to approve the Animal Control Contract with Lincoln County Sheriff
Department by a vote of 2-0.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of
Selectmen approved the appointment of Eric Teele as Bremen Fire Chief by a vote 2-0.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of
Selectmen approved the appointment of James Murphy as the Addressing Officer for the
Town of Bremen by a vote of 2-0.

The deadline for submitting a request for funding, this being for the 2025-2026 town budget, is
February 14, 2025.

The deadline for submitting an article for the annual Town Report, is March 14, 2025.

Ann Nesslage of the BCC gave an update on the meeting where the budget was discussed with
the committee. There will be an email sent to the board in regards to the proposed invasive
plants project and the associated costs, this project will be included in the 25-26 budget request.

The Bremen Planning Board meeting was held on Tuesday, January 14. The election of
officers was held with Mark Tenney voted as Chair and Nick Delprete voted as Vice Chair. The
board is still short one regular and one alternate member at the current time. The meeting was
approximately 1 hour and twenty minutes with 2 applications and the general business being
completed.

Chair Pieh reminded that there will be a Sclar Committee meeting on Wednesday, February 5,
2025 here at 5:00 pm.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of
Selectmen voted (2-0) to approve the Minutes of 1-2-25.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of
Selectmen voted (2-0) to approve, the Warrant of 1-17-2025.



On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh the Board of
Selectmen voted (2-0) to adjourn at 5:19 pm.
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